MINUTES

Shady Grove Elementary PTA Board Meeting

March 13, 2014
Present: Sue Manley, Stacey McKenna, Jim Brooksbank, Sally Raderer, Rene Kreiser, Amy Foy, Anett Crumley, Janet Sullivan, Mary Wilson, Sejla Hoareau, Diana Tittermary, Colleen Bohlman, Shannon Johnson, Christina VanEpp, Lisa DeFrank, Regina Schwab, Crissy Lynn, Debbie Taylor
Absent: Ann Slyh, AnnMarie Lobred, Deana Collier, Sara Fender, Jennifer Clark, Cheryl Bemis, Karen Wakefield, Bill Gemmill, Laura Girard, Sarika Malani, Ann Vaughan, Katherine King, Karen Manning, Amy Jessup, Carrie Sweeney, Justine Sherman, Kelly Plageman, Kelly Rapp, Jenny Conklin, Maria Galbraith, Tracy Teal, Deborah Vuturo
Guest: Natalie Lewis (Nominating Committee Chair)
Call to Order (Time -  6:33pm) – Sue Manley
Approval of Minutes-Sue Manley
Motion made by Anett Crumley to approve the minutes from the January & February 2014 meetings. Diana Tittermary seconded the motion.  No one opposed, motion carried.
Correspondence-Stacey McKenna
*Board members were reminded to check their file folders in the file cabinet for their mail.  

*Several thank you notes from students and teachers were circulated during the meeting.
President’s Action Items/ Announcements-Sue Manley
*Presentation from Natalie Lewis of the Nominating Committee 

*Volunteer of the Year ballots were distributed and Board members voted.

*Provided an ASE/Liability update.    
* The general membership voted to acquire two Promethean boards at a cost up to $6,500.  Investigating option to take advantage of Promethean’s matching promotion.    
*Two Destination Imagination teams have made it to the state level competition.  The registration for team is $75. Currently we have $500 in our budget for contingency to help offset costs for any DI teams that proceed past the regional level.

Motion made by Amy Foy to spend $150 for the DI state level competition registration. Anett Crumley seconded the motion.  No one opposed, motion carried.
*SPMS has formed a committee to find a new principal.
*Race-to-Nowhere screening - Sunday, March 23 from 4-6, Hunter Country Day School in the Dover Baptist Church, 635 Manakin Road, Call for reservations 708-0048.  Shady Grove also has a DVD copy of the movie.
*International Night was a huge success. Thank you to Sally, Ann and all our volunteers, Mrs. Berlin and all of the families who contributed for making it a wonderful and delicious event for our Cardinals.
Principal’s Update-Dr. Regina Schwab
*The Destination Imagination competition presentations were very impressive.

*There will be a parent coffee tomorrow discussing 21st Century Skills at Shady Grove
Treasurer’s Report- Jim Brooksbank
*Financials were emailed to Board members.
*Please review your budget and spending details.

Executive Committees:


1st VP Programs- Sally Raderer/Ann Slyh
*International night was a fabulous success, with over 400 people in attendance, and over 15 countries represented by more than 25 families.  Thank you to all our volunteers.
*We are currently planning for Donuts With Dad, which we hope to hold in April.
*In May we will have our end of the year picnic and fitness event.

2nd VP Finance- Rene Kreiser/AnnMarie Lobred/Deana Collier
*Box Tops: We should receive a check from Box Tops for $1,373.55 in April 2014 for the last submission.

The Box Tops Kickball game will be held on April 11th. I am in need of volunteers to help with scoring, refereeing, & distributing popsicles & water. Two volunteers from 9-10:00 & two volunteers from 10:00-11:30 are needed.  
*The Run the Diner Spirit Night at Silver Diner will be held on April 2nd.

3rd VP Volunteers- Amy Foy/Anett Crumley
*VOY will be announced in the blast sent out at the beginning of the week of March 24th, which is also going to be "Volunteer Appreciation Week".  We will have posters up and a basket of goodies in the office for all of our wonderful volunteers.  We will also have donuts one morning.  There is a video in the works (thanks Mr. Stein!) that captures our teachers' appreciation of all our volunteers.  The plan is for this to be released that week for parent and student viewing.  We are excited to bring this "recognition and appreciation week" back to Shady Grove.  We are hoping it motivates and encourages parents to support the school by volunteering.  
*Currently working on plans for Field Day on May 2nd.
4th VP Communications – Sara Fender/Jennifer Clark
*No report.
Lay Advisory- Cheryl Bemis/Janet Sullivan (update provided by Sue Manley)
*Meeting with Mr. David Meyers, Assistant Superintendent for Instruction - presented the HCPS Math instruction statistics and pathways.
County Council- Bill Gemmill/Karen Wakefield (update provided by Sue Manley)
*Sue attended the "presidents" meeting of the HCC last Monday.  They did not have a quorum to vote in a nominating committee.  If you are interested in serving at the next level up, let Sue know.  Dr. Kinlaw was there to make a presentation about the 2014-2015 budget.  Highlights included: (1) They are hoping for an additional $18m due to the meals tax and plan to spend $9m on Operating and $9m on capital renovations - as requested by principals. (2) They are checking with their legal department to see if PTA can be added to the HCPS Zipp Slip fee payment system.
Standing Committees:

After School Programs- Sarika Malani/Ann Vaughan/Laura Girard (report read by Stacey McKenna)
*Due to snow days, we had a makeup class this past Tuesday. The Tuesday classes are now finished for the year. *We had a Thursday makeup class today and have one more to do next Thursday.

*A big thank you goes out to everyone who has volunteered to assist during the check-in and dismissal of the classes!
Cultural Arts/Educational Enhamcements - Mary Wilson
*No report.
Grounds – Sejla Hoareau
*Journey North: Work in progress| creating a picture album for Kindergarten parents with pictures of Tulip planting for Journey North; including the links to the progress of tulip growth, web page, presentation to be completed and sent to all KG teachers by 3-16-2014.
*Tools in the storage cabinet: All tools are washed; all aprons are washed and packed into plastic bags

*Butterfly Garden: Met with Sive Lowell and her father regarding her work in butterfly garden.  Sive will need some support as well as equipment/ plants etc.; all work to be completed by June 2014

*Spring Planting: Working on schedule (dates/ time and coordination with KG teachers and parent volunteers) on spring planting of green peas, potatoes and carrots. Will need to spend $$$ for purchases.

*Meeting with the landscaper and arborist: Meeting to create a report on the current condition of the grounds and future opportunities/ suggestions etc. (date/ time TBD; to be completed by 03-30-2014)

*Spring Clean Up Day: Need to check with PTA on organizing a Spring Clean Up Day (possibly May 3rd); Will need volunteers for the event.  
*Meeting with Crissy Lynn to discuss the outdoor classroom and how it could benefit students other than the kindergarteners.
Hospitality-Katherine King/Karen Manning
*We had a wonderful Salads, snacks and sweets lunch for teachers and staff in Feb. The teachers loved the variety of the dishes the volunteers made. Our next event is scheduled for March 18th. It is the St. Patrick’s Day Potato Bar.
Legislative-Diana Tittermary
*No report.
Membership- Amy Jessup
*No report.

Parliamentarian-Carrie Sweeney
*Scholarship applications were emailed a few weeks ago to all the directors of High School Counseling in the County including Maggie Walker. Deadline is March 30th to SGES front office.
Reflections- Colleen Bohlman/Mary Wilson
*Mary Wilson attended the Richmond District PTA Reflections program on 3/9 where Dylan Wilson (Primary Literature) won 2nd place and Camryn Miller (Intermediate Music Composition) won first place.  Camryn’s original composition has been advanced to the VA State PTA contest.  Congratulations to both Dylan and Camryn!
* Reflections theme for next year, "The World Would Be A Better Place If .... "
Room Parents-Justine Sherman (report read by Sue Manley)
*We had the 5th grade graduation committee meeting and found a chair - Shannon Masterson.  She is now working on finalizing her committee and getting started planning for the 5th grade events.

*Started discussion on Teacher Appreciation Week.  We will need to finalize the ideas and meet with Dr. Schwab soon so I can get the information out to the Room Parents. The PTA has a $500 budget that we can spend in addition to the hospitality luncheon budget.
Scholarship Fundraiser- Kelly Plageman/Shannon Johnson (report read by Sue Manley)
The Rock-A-Thon is coming up soon. We’ve had a great response so far.  T-shirt order forms have been distributed.  Proceeds will support the technology fund. Anyone who raises over $40 will receive a cinch sack. Highlights will include: face painter this year, photo booth, DJ, Nutzy and “Own the Stage”. 
School Store- Kelly Rapp
*No report.
Spirit Wear-Jenny Conklin
*No report.
STEM Lab/Outdoor Classroom-Maria Galbraith
*No report.
Welcome Committee-Tracy Teal
*No report.
Yearbook- Christina VanEpp/Lisa DeFrank/Deborah Vuturo
*We are in the final stages of putting together the yearbook.  Most of the pages are complete, and we are busy taking last-minute photos of staff and student groups.  All pages will be submitted to Jostens on March 31st.  

*At the last PTA Board Meeting, several individuals suggested that we have a page to recognize volunteers.  We set aside a page for this, but we were wondering if the board members might suggest the names of some volunteers that should be included.  

Teacher Reps- Ms. Lynn/ Ms. Taylor
*No report.
Time ended:  7:35 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Stacey McKenna, Secretary
Next Meeting:

Thursday, April 10, 2014
6:30pm
